June 1, 2022

Chairman Kevin Dombrowski Ledyard Town Council Town of Ledyard 741 Colonel Ledyard Highway Annex Building Ledyard, Connecticut 06339

Dear Chairman Dombrowski,

In late June or July 2022, I will be relocating my primary residence out of the Town of Ledyard. This letter serves as notice of my resignation from the Town of Ledyard Permanent Municipal Building Committee (PMBC), effective June 7, 2022.

Having served continuously since being appointed as a charter member of the PMBC; and the committee's chair during projects that included construction of a new Police Facility and major renovations/expansions of the Ledyard Middle and Gallup Hill Schools, I have enjoyed the opportunity to provide volunteer service to our Town. Small towns like Ledyard rely on its citizenry to function across its Town Council, Board of Education, and its appointed commissions and committees.

At the end of the PMBC's scheduled June 6<sup>th</sup> regular meeting, I will appoint a temporary PMBC Chairman to allow for election of a new permanent chairman at the PMBC's July meeting. I will notify the Town Council of the name of the temporary chairman.

Although no longer a member of the committee, I will offer my assistance if needed to the committee and Town as the school projects are closed out with the state, and during the conduct of the pre-audit review for which we have selected a contractor to assist with.

I has been a pleasure to work with my fellow Ledyard residents on the PMBC.

Sincerely,

Steven Juskiewicz

Chairman

Town of Ledyard Permanent Municipal Building Committee